
PLANNING MEETING 

ASHLAND CITY COUNCIL  

FEBRUARY 19, 2018 

 

 The Ashland City Council met for a Planning Meeting on February 19, 2018 at 5:30 P.M. in the Ashland City 

Hall Auditorium with Mayor Larry J. Fetner presiding. Council Members present were Billy J. Smith, Kim M. Cain, 

Annette F. Gaither, and Tommy Cantrell. Also present were City Clerk/Administrator Chelsey Wynn, Assistant City 

Clerk/ Court Clerk Robin Catrett, Police Chief Joseph Stanford, Fire Chief Brett Thompson, Maintenance Supervisor Jody 

Brown, and Ray Stansell with the Clay Times Journal.  

 

 Council Member Bobbie J. Steed was absent.  

 

 Items discussed included a limb truck for the Maintenance Department, a plan for catching up on the limb route in 

town, post trip vehicle inspection on all city vehicles, Youth Sports basketball program, renovations on Ashland Police 

Department, new businesses in town, and Regular Meeting agenda items.  

 

 Fire Chief Brett Thompson updated the City Council on the Fire Department Rescue Truck.  Fire Chief 

Thompson explained at this point Ford Motor Company will not cover the repairs under warranty. Fire Chief Thompson 

also explained after speaking with Ford Customer Service he has been instructed to take the Rescue Truck to Long Lewis 

Ford in Birmingham, Alabama for a second opinion. Fire Chief Thompson advised the truck will be towed to Long Lewis 

Ford as soon as possible and he will keep the Council informed.  

 

 There was no business conducted at this meeting.  
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